
RESOLUTION APPROVING INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR 

EDUCATION ACCESS PROGRAMMING 

 WITH ADAMS COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 14  

NO. 2018-27 

WHEREAS, the City of Commerce City (“City), through its cable television 

franchise agreement with Comcast of Colorado, LLC, and pursuant to federal law, has 

access to a certain number of channels to be allocated on the cable system that services the 

City for public, educational, and government (“PEG”) access programming use; 

WHEREAS, the City and Adams County School District 14 (“District”) are parties 

to an intergovernmental agreement from 2000 that coordinated production and broadcast 

of government and educational programming through a single channel managed by the 

District; 

WHEREAS, the City and District desire to replace the prior agreement to more 

accurately reflect the current operating environment and to more fully implement the 

Franchise Agreement to make use of separate government and educational cable channels 

managed by the City and District, respectfully; 

WHEREAS, the City and District have negotiated the Intergovernmental Agreement 

for Education Access Programming, attached as Exhibit A (“Intergovernmental 

Agreement”), to replace the prior agreement and establish the separate operation of 

government and educational access programming as stated therein; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 

CITY OF COMMERCE CITY, COLORADO, AS FOLLOWS: 

1. The Intergovernmental Agreement is and shall be in the interest of the public’s 

health, safety, and welfare, for a valid public purpose, and supported by a public 

need and is hereby approved, substantially in the form attached as Exhibit “A.” 

2. The Mayor and the City Clerk are authorized and directed to sign and attest the 

Intergovernmental Agreement on behalf of the City of Commerce City. 

RESOLVED AND PASSED THIS 2ND DAY OF APRIL 2018. 

CITY OF COMMERCE CITY 

_______________________________ 

Sean Ford, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

_______________________________ 

Laura J. Bauer, MMC, City Clerk 


